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Private and Independent Practice Special Interest Group 
March 1st 2018 15.45 at RCPysch, 21 Prescot Street
Minutes

Present:
Drs. Lesley Haines (chair), Danny Allen (secretary), Paul Divall (retired members’ rep)
Apologies: 
Tom Carnwath (finance officer), Katy Briffa,  Ankur Agarwal (leadership rep)
1. Finances
We discussed the idea of offering a bursary to trainees.  We thought this should be for an innovative idea and that £1000 would be good (subject to approval from our finance officer and the College).
Action: DA to contact Katie Newton and Tom Carnwath for permissions.
2. Feedback from College committees 
The General Adult committee is not willing to have a PIPSIG rep.

The Education and Training Committee suggest we are represented on the Workforce Committee.  We agreed to appoint a rep if they approve this.

Action: KB to follow up.
3. Proposal to invite MEDSU rep
We discussed whether we should invite a MEDSU rep onto the executive committee, but decided that this was not appropriate as it is only one of a number of providers of appraisal and revalidation services.  The executive committee noted that Karim Stavron from MEDSU has spoken at several PIPSIG events, however.
4. Portfolio Careers leaflet
We noted that the Portfolio Careers leaflet published by the Psychiatrists’ Support Service, is 10 years old and wondered if it might be updated.  If so we wondered if we might be able to have some input.
Action: DA will contact Rosa Wotton to enquire.
5. Engaging the membership
a. AXA/PPP

This insurance company used to pay for providing additional cover on the basis of covering all week.  A member has stated that they are now only paying for actual visits to patients and are seeking to recoup fees retrospectively.  We discussed this but decided that, because this is a fee/work-related matter it fell outside the remit of a College committee.

b. North West PIPSIG

The executive noted with approval the plan for Tom Carnwath to set up a North West PIPSIG.  Tom already serves as our finance officer so is already on the executive committee.

c. North East PIPSIG
The executive noted with approval the plan for Prof Stephen Martin to set up a North East PIPSIG and agreed to invite him onto the executive committee.

Action: LH to inform Prof Martin.

d. Peer Groups

Occasionally, people write to PIPSIG seeking members in their area to form Peer Groups.  The executive approved the idea that the chair may sound ‘round robins’ via the College, when this happens, to facilitate this.  It was also noted that, where appropriate, the British Indian Psychiatric Association may be able to help.
6. Meetings

a. Belfast
The Belfast meeting is going ahead on 20th/21st September 2018.
b. Updating workshop/conference

It was agreed that we should have a meeting in early 2019 to update the membership on issues which might affect them such as the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR), Consumer Contracts Regulations 2013 and the Consumer Rights Act 2015 (as they apply to litigants in person).
7. Telepsychiatry
Getting this policy document approved by the College has proved to be a long and complex process, during which a few facts on the ground have changed.  LH has been researching this and will attempt to finalise this.
Action: LH to liaise with Tommy Denning from the College to ensure all necessary actions have or will be taken to enable the College to endorse this policy document.
8. GDPR

It was agreed that we should have something on our website about the GDPR.

Action: LH to write material and ask Katie newton to upload it.
9. AOB
No items were submitted for discussion.

10. Next Meeting
To be held on 21st September at the Belfast meeting.

